Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. - Ocala
The Sumter County Board of County Commissioners announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: October 27, 2015, 4:00 p.m., Open House; 5:00 p.m., Formal Presentation

PLACE: Colony Cottage Recreation Center, 510 Colony Boulevard, The Villages, Florida 32162
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Sumter County Board of County Commissioners will be hosting a Public Hearing for the Preliminary Engineering Study for widening of CR 501, from C-470 to C-468 in Sumter County, Florida. The Public Hearing will begin as an open house at 4:00 p.m. with a formal presentation at 5:00 p.m., followed by a public comment period.
This hearing is being conducted to afford interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic and environmental effects of the proposed project alternatives for the study.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Amber Gartner, PE, Project Manager for Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., 1823 SE Fort King Street, Suite 200, Ocala, Florida 34471, email: amber.gartner@kimley-horn.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Stefanie Edwards, (352)569-6700, Stefanie.edwards@sumtercountyfl.gov at least 7 days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
